DUNDEE- MEMORIAL PARK ASOCIATION



Dundee-Memorial Park Association Newsletter

"Dedicated to Preserving the Community" www.dundee-memorialpark.org

Published by Shurson Publishing, P.O. Box 31485, Omaha, NE 68132 Vol. 22, No 4 April 2012

President's Report

flower baskets have been planted. Of course, it being 85 degrees is also a pretty good hint that hopefully winter is gone for good. I want to thank all of the volunteers who showed up to plant 475 flower baskets on March 9 and 10. Everyone had a good time and the new tool for making the holes for the begonias really increased our productivity. I especially want to thank Jen Goodman for doing such a great job organizing the planting. The food and drinks for the volunteers were graciously donated by neighborhood eateries Varsity Sports Cafe, Amsterdam and Mark's Bistro. Please be sure to support these restaurants who support our neighborhood.

Now that the baskets have been planted, it is not too early to be thinking about volunteering for the water brigade. All of the work that has been done so far will go for naught if the baskets are not watered and fertilized. This is a great way to give back to your neighborhood and you get to drive a truck with a flashing light! Dan Rock is looking for volunteers so give him a call at 402-558-4913.

Another sign of spring is our annual neighborhood spring clean up. This year the City has scheduled Dundee-Memorial Park for Saturday, April 14th. This is a great opportunity to clean out the garage or basement. Additional details are in the newsletter. I want to thank Tom Craig for his work on organizing this event and Peter Manhart for helping out. They are always looking for volunteers for the 14th. So if you have some time to help, please contact Tom Craig at 402-612-1444.

Dundee-Memorial Park Association recently applied for a grant with the Kiewit Foundation to complete our Historic Dundee street signs. We received notice in March that the Kiewit Foundation has awarded us a grant of \$4,500 to complete this project. This grant will provide enough funding to complete this project by having decorative iron sign posts fabricated and installed at 8 entrance locations to our neighborhood. The posts are currently being made which will take about 2 months to complete. The goal is to have the signs installed by September. We are very appreciative of the generous support of the Kiewit Foundation.

DMPA Meeting

This Month's Meeting April 9th

Speakers: Candidate Forum **Location and times:**

Dundee Presbyterian Church 53rd & Underwood Ave 6:300 PM - Social

> Note Early Start 7:00 Meeting

Bring your questions and a friend or two.

Next meeting May 14th

Reminders...

Spring Cleanup Day
April 14th
DMP'A Garage Sale
Weekend
May 14 & 15th

Dundee-Memorial Park Association Board of Directors

Officers
Dave Schinzel, President

drschinzel@hotmail.com 402-708-0792

Molly Romero, President Elect 402-502-2203

Peg Gibbs, Secretary Rodney Olden, Treasurer rodney.olden@hotmail.com 402-551-2597

Committees

Newsletter Publisher/Editor

Ellen Shurson,402-551-6787 shurson@msn.com

Street Captain Coordinator

Peter Manhart, 350-3890

Problem Solving

B.J. Reed, 402-556-5509 Program Coordinator,

Adam Langdon

402-290-8084

Membership Data

Eli McNichols, 402-551-5246

elimci@cox.net

Beautification

Millie Miller, 402-558-6023

NoDo (North of Dodge)

Jared Schademann, 402-658-8122

SoDo (South of Dodge)
Business Liaison

Mollie Romero, 402-502-2203

Library & Rec Center Committee

Laurie Brezina

Social Chair

Carole Langan, carolelangan@hotmail.com

Flower Basket Planting,

Jen Goodman

jen.goodman@cox.net

Active Past Presidents

Gary Kerr, 402-556-4964
Jerry Ahlvers, 402-558-0641
Dan Rock, 402-558-4913
Don Browers, 402-556-6638
Carla Hanson, 402-556-8498
Bill Kelly, 402-558-9811
B.J. Reed, 402-556-5509
Chris Kilroy, 402-558-2111
Jack Kubat, 402-556-7436
Marty Myers, 402-556-2513
Bob Welk, 402-558-2635

Advertisers Index

The Ahlvers Group - CBS Home Mary Dunbar - CBS Home Children's Physicians Dundee Cramer Kreski Designs Dundee Bank Dundee Presbyterian Church Kohll's Pharmacy & Homecare Omaha Organic Lawncare Seasonal Gardens

Please thank these advertisers

and those in the Midtown Monitor their support makes this newsletter possible.

DMPA MEETINGS CALENDAR

Meeting April 9th

Candidates Forum

May14th

Last meeting before Summer break.

DMPA Business Members

Antique Brick Warehouse, Armstrong Cleaners & Laundry, The Architectural Offices, CBSHOME Real Estate Agents-The Ahlvers Group, The Manharts, The Center for Mindful Living, 21st Century Quilts, Cramer Kreski Designs, Denim Saloon, Creighton Medical Associates- Dundee, Dundee Dell, Dundee Florist, Dundee Gallery, Dundee Lawn Care, Dundee Merchants Assoc, Dundee Lawncare, Dundee Orthopedic Physical Therapy, Dundee Presbyterian Church, Fashion Forward Optical, G.K. Management Co, LLC, Goldberg's II, Inc., Granwest LLC, Houchen Bindery, T. Hurt Construction, Edward Jones & Co-Chris Kilroy, J. Development Co., J & S Properties, KDE Woodworking, The Maids Home Service, Dana Mann Property Management, Marks, Montessori Learning Center of Dundee, Nebraska Power Wash, Oldenhuis Contracting, Inc., Omaha Hearing School, R G Paint and Decorating Inc., Timothy Sheehan, D.D.S., M.S., State Farm Insurance - Matt Dougherty, Tangerine Design, Torpy Tree Care, The UPS Store, Terry Wilwerding, DDS

Revised list, members current 3/2012 To join as a business member, send dues with the form on the inside back page. Please send to Elizabeth McNichols, address below.

The Dundee-Memorial Park Association Newsletter is published monthly by Shurson Publishing. Direct all advertising inquires to 551-6787. Send all articles for submission and press releases to Shurson Publishing, P.O. Box 31485, Omaha, NE 68131, e-mail to Shurson@msn.com to arrive by the 15th of the month preceding publication. Content may be edited for clarity and space considerations. No warranties of the products or services printed herein are expressed or implied by either the DMPA or Shurson Publishing.

Memberships please send the form on the inside back cover to: Elizabeth McNichols, 5017 1/2 Cass St., Omaha, NE 68132.

Ouestions call 551-5246 or email: elimci@cox.net

You may know us as the friendly neighborhood bank.

Now you can know us as the easy, convenient, instant, handy, no-hassle, real-time, good-for-the-environment bank that just so happens to also be the friendly neighborhood bank.



Stop in and ask about our awesome new products and services.

dundee bank

5015 Underwood Ave | 402.504.4000 | dundeebanking.com

President's Message

Continued from front page.

Since we have a primary election approaching in May, the General Association meeting on April 9th will be your chance to come and meet the candidates running in the primary election. In past years, we have had forums where candidates come and speak to everyone for 5 minutes. Anyone who has attended any of those forums knows they can be very long and it is really not fair to the candidates who are last. This year we are going to try something different by having all of the candidates available for residents to individually question. This will allow people to talk to the candidates they wish to question and allow candidates more opportunity to contact residents one on one. At this point, we have 18 candidates running for offices from Congress to NRD who have said they will be present. Please note the change in starting time to 7:00 pm so that everyone will have enough time to talk to the candidates. Please plan on attending and be sure to let your friends and neighbors know about this opportunity.

Finally, we continue to work on addressing the graffiti problem with the Dodge Street tunnel at 51st Street. I have talked with Kaye Goetzinger, Principal at Dundee School, about doing a mural project in the tunnel with art students from Dundee and possibly other schools. Not only would it liven up the dreary tunnel, it might be a deterrent to future graffiti.

I hope to see you on April 9th for our Candidates' Forum.

Dave Schinzel

Great Neighborhoods in America Plaque Installed

Last October, the American Planning Association named Dundee-Memorial Park as a Great Neighborhood in America for 2011. In recognition of this honor, a bronze plaque has been installed at 50th & Underwood next to the World War II bombing and clock donor plaques. A special thanks to Al Haney for his generosity in allowing this plaque to be attached to his building. The next time you are at 50th & Underwood, be sure to stop and see this new addition to our neighborhood.



Spring Clean Up 2012

Location: Brownell Talbot School

400 North Happy Hollow Boulevard (Lower parking lot on the east side)

Date: Saturday, April 14, 2012

Time: 9 a.m. - 2 p.m.

Free disposal of bulky household waste and recycling of scrap metal and most electronics. Old style CRT type monitors and TV's that contain toxic materials like Mercury and lead will cost a nominal amount to divert them from the landfill. Visit the website to http://www.edtrecycling.com/402-898-5000

Certain items cannot be accepted at our site but are available at other sites on the same day. Tires can be taken to Boyd Elementary School and appliances can go to Hillside Elementary School. Any batteries, paints, liquids, oils, pesticides or other hazardous materials cannot be accepted at the site but these items can be disposed of at Under The Sink Special Waste Facility (402-444-sink).

If April 14th is not a convenient day for you to drop items off, there are locations around the city every Saturday between April 14th and May 19th, for more information on those locations please call the Spring Clean up Hotline at 402-444-4636.

Similar to years past, donations will be collected to benefit the A.V. Sorenson Library.

To volunteer to help unload vehicles on April 14th email Tom Craig at tcraig@tenaska.com.

Meet "reEnergize" Omaha And Be Oh So Glad You Did! (I am)

By Molly Romero, Marks Bistro

This month, rather than a "Meet the Merchant" article, I am writing a "Meet reEnergize" article. Some months ago, I signed up for the reEnergize Program through the Omaha Planning Department. It was in response to a letter I received describing the program and informing me how to participate. The federal government has provided grant funds through the Department of Energy's Better Buildings Neighborhood Program to 41 cities across the country, with Omaha and Lincoln (combined into one program) selected as participants.

The funds for the Omaha and Lincoln portion of the program total \$10,000,000, with Omaha's share just over \$6.6million. The funds are designated primarily for owner-occupied residences. The program goal is to have 2,100 residences among the Omaha and Lincoln programs upgraded by May 2013, and achieve an average of 25% savings on energy. Eric Williams, sustainability planner with the Omaha Planning Department, said that this is not an income qualification program; the benefits of this program are open to any homeowner who wishes to participate. For the Dundee-Memorial Park neighborhood, with so many older homes, it is a true boon to have this assistance in evaluating energy efficiency and determining what can be done to improve it.

The reEnergize program is acting as a catalyst to build consumer demand for energy efficiency upgrades, provide a qualified contractor pool for energy improvements, and to reduce energy use in local buildings. What I found very appealing is the qualified contractor pool. For me, I feel like I have hit the lottery when I have found a reliable, skilled, affordable, communicative, quality-conscious contractor, so the prescreening and quality assurances, cost-overrun protection truly got my attention.

So, when I received the letter describing the program, I enthusiastically registered to participate. Now, I love my old stucco home. It was built about 1916 – going on 100 years old – and has seen many changes. I have been living in it almost 33 years – and am still discovering things about it and how best to live in it.

The first step was a preliminary "Healthy Home" review, conducted by Omaha Healthy Kids (of Dundee), looking for any conditions that could impact air quality, health, comfort and safety, such as lead, mold and carbon monoxide. (If issues are found, the program administrators work with the homeowner on remediation solutions.) I passed the review without needing any remediation, then signed some paperwork that enrolled me formally into the program. At this point, I paid \$250 into the program, to fund one-half the expense of the energy evaluation, which was the next step.

For the energy audit, a highly professional team of

two arrived and examined heating, air conditioning, water heater, gas stove, windows, doors, refrigerator, lighting and many other factors, even crawling into the attic/crawl space (to check insulation) that has not seen a human for decades. Then they conducted the home's leakage evaluation. This was fascinating. They opened the front door, inserted a temporary plastic, flexible and expandable door with a round, three-foot opening in it at floor level, into which they placed a fan blowing air out of the house creating a vacuum. We then walked through the house to feel where drafts were coming in – and there were drafts.

After the evaluators analyzed their findings, they put them on a spread sheet with suggested upgrades, the amount of energy each improvement would save (in kwh or therms), the cost of the improvement, and the number of years (to two decimal points) it would take to recover each upgrade expense. The program administrators emailed it to me for my consideration. This was the time when I would learn what work would be done, how much I would save on utilities, how much it would cost me, and how many years it would take for me to recover the cost of the improvements. I was very eager to see the results.

The evaluators assured me that my heating and cooling systems were efficient and did not need to be replaced. Even my refrigerator is energy efficient enough to keep using until it dies. Where I would get the biggest bang for my buck was in insulation, sealing up the house (blocking air leaks), putting an insulation blanket over the hot water heater and adjacent hot water pipes, and changing to energy-efficient light bulbs – yes light bulbs DO make a difference! (I was getting an education to boot!)

Without this program, this would be a huge task for me to do – to find a reputable and skilled contractor or subcontractor and to know what would be a fair price, and do all the scheduling and coordinating. Yes, even changing the light bulbs was not a simple as I first thought. A lighting expert gave me an education in the current lighting options. The beauty of the program is that the administrators did all that work for me. In addition, a huge advantage was that I had no concern for cost overruns (as when something does not go as planned, as often happens in older homes), because once I committed to the specific improvements, my investment was fixed and I was guaranteed it would not cost me more than the agreed upon price.

But that is not all. My expenditure was one-half the cost of the improvements, with the other half paid by the program. So, I was told what needed to be done, how much I would save, how much it would cost, and then that amount was cut in half for me. (There are several formulae in use, so not all program participants will have such a simple formula.)

"reEnergize" Continued

The goal of the program is to achieve an average 25% reduction among all the homes participating in the program, and my spread sheet estimated my savings would be 30%, for a dollar amount of \$551 savings per year, recovering my investment in 6.4 years. (If 2,100 homes saved \$551 a year, the total energy expense saved would be almost \$1.2 million a year — not to mention the environmental impact or improved comfort!)

Once I gave the go ahead, and funded my share of the upgrade expense, it went very quickly. I was curious to know how they would insulate all the outside walls – and the exposed floor in my bedroom. They drilled about two-inch holes in the walls every 16 inches and with two hoses, pumped liquid foam insulation into the walls, and in the back porch ceiling. They assured me that I would not be able to see the patches, even though I had multiple kinds of textures on the interior walls. They were right! When they were finished, I could not see any variation in texture, and the paint that had been on the walls for years was matched perfectly.

One of my upstairs bedrooms is a yoga room, where I do yoga with friends. The day the insulation was pumped in, we had a yoga session, and they all noticed a difference – no drafts, warmer floor, warmer walls, cozier. (It was a cold day – remember what winter feels like?) I needed no further proof. It was a wise thing to do. All the professionals who worked with me were very accommodating, communicative, courteous, and skilled craftsmen. I was in very good hands, and now when the wind blows cold, I will be comfy in my newly reEnergized home.

The program has recently been opened to all Omaha homeowners, expanded from its initial limited geographic boundaries. The program has also been stream-lined, and Eric Williams said that from enrollment to completion of work, it is going much faster, working toward a two- to four-week process. I am amazed that they have built such a network of contractors and specialists that are working so efficiently together and getting so much work done. There is also a program for commercial properties, which assists in energy evaluation, but does not include subsidized improvements. For Dundee-Memorial Park area homes, this is a wonderful opportunity to find out what we can do to increase the comfort of our homes, save money and energy, and receive significant financial and logistical assistance in making it hap-You may contact the program, by email at info@reEnergizeProgram.org, by phone at 877-402-5111, or check out the information line www.reEnergizeProgram.org. The program ends May 2013, and all work must be completed by that time. There are no indications it will be extended or repeated, so if you want to explore how to improve your energy efficiency and obtain some financial assistance in getting it done, now is the time to act.

Mark Your Calendars!

2012 Dundee-Memorial Park Candidates' Night
Monday, April 9th, 7:00 pm
Dundee Presbyterian Church Basement
(Happy Hollow & Underwood)
Here is your chance to come talk one on one with candidates for Congress, Legislature, OPPD,
MUD, Board of Regents, Metro Community
College and Papio-Missouri NRD.
All candidates will be available to talk with you about your questions and concerns.
Please plan on attending and bring a friend or neighbor

Thank You!

We want to thank Jared Schademann for voluteering to coordinate the beautification of the gardens South of Dodge.

If you would like to offer to help with any of these gardens, his phone is 402-658-8122 or email jared.schademann@gmail.com





They have voracious appetites. They damage your home and cause havoc. They annoy and confound you. Your teenagers? Well, maybe, but this time we're

talking about carpenter ants.

According to a local exterminator, the mild temperatures last winter didn't kill off as many carpenter ants as usual. Which means these pesky little creatures that are common in our neighborhood anyway are more plentiful this year.

Carpenter ants vary in size and color but are usually large (1/4-1/2 inch) and blackish. Besides being objectionable by their presence, carpenter ants damage wood by hollowing it out for nesting. They excavate galleries in wood, which have a smooth, sandpapered appearance. Wood, which has been damaged by carpenter ants, contains no mud-like material, as is the case with termites. Shredded fragments of wood, similar in appearance to coarse sawdust, are ejected from the galleries through preexisting cracks or slits made by the ants. When such accumulations are found (typically containing dead ants and bits of insects which the carpenter ants have eaten), it's a good indication that a carpenter ant nest is nearby. Oftentimes, however, the excavated sawdust remains hidden behind a wall or in some other concealed area.

Carpenter ants nest in both moist and dry wood, but prefer wood which is moist. Consequently, the nests are more likely to be found in wood dampened by water leaks, such as around sinks, bathtubs, poorly sealed windows/ door frames, roof leaks and poorly flashed chimneys. Nests are especially common in moist, hollow spaces such as the wall void behind a dishwasher, or in a hollow porch column.

Carpenter ants may establish nests in a number of different locations. It is important to realize that these locations can be either inside or outside the structure.

Although large carpenter ant colonies are capable of causing structural damage, the damage is not normally as serious as that from termites. In some cases, the damage may be relatively insignificant, but this can only be determined by locating and exposing the nest area.

The best way to control carpenter ants is to find and destroy the nests. When carpenter ants are observed, don't spray them; instead, feed the ants small dabs of diluted honey placed onto the back (nonsticky side) of pieces of masking tape. The best time to do this is late at night since this is when carpenter ants are most active. After the ants have fed on the honey, follow them on their journey back to their nest. Be patient—eventually the ants will disappear behind a baseboard, cabinet, or into some other concealed location such as the hollow space (void) within a wall, door casing, or porch column.

Treat wall voids and other hidden spaces where ants are entering by carefully drilling a series of small (1/8 inch) holes and puffing boric acid (available at most hardware stores) into the suspected nest areas. The boric acid powder

will disperse in the hidden void and contact and kill the ants. If you suspect the nest is in a wall, drill and treat at least 3-6 feet on either side of where ants are entering so as to maximize the chances of contacting the nest. Carpenter ants prefer to travel along wires, pipes and edges. If you suspect the nest location is in a wall, also treat behind pipe collars and behind --not in-- the junction box for electrical switch plates/receptacles. NEVER SPRAY LIQUIDS OR INSERT METAL-TIPPED DEVICES AROUND ELECTRICAL OUTLETS!).

Carpenter ants seen in the home may actually be nesting outdoors, foraging indoors for food and/or moisture. Consequently, you may end up following the ants you have baited with honey out of the house and into the yard, possibly to a nest located in a stump, or under a log or railroad tie. Once the outdoor nest is discovered, treatment can be performed by spraying or drenching the nest with an insecticide such as carbaryl (Sevin) or diazinon,

Oftentimes, it will be difficult or impossible to locate and destroy the carpenter ant nest(s). In this case, you may need to call a professional pest control operator. Pest control companies approach carpenter ant problems differently. Some attempt to locate the nest and selectively treat only in specific areas. Other companies take more of a "shot-gun" approach, drilling and dusting as many potential wall voids and nesting sites as possible. Most companies also apply a perimeter spray treatment around the outside foundation of the home in an effort to temporarily prevent reinvasion. The approach that should not be used is simply to spray each month where carpenter ants are seen. If no effort is made to locate the nest(s) or probable nest areas, the problem will most likely continue.

Typically, there will be wide differences in price depending on the company and amount of effort expended. Since carpenter ant problems are not always solved on the first attempt, the type of guarantee and reputation of the company should be factored into the purchasing decision.

A number of steps can be taken by homeowners to reduce the potential for future carpenter ant problems.

- 1. Correct roof leaks, plumbing leaks and other moisture problems which will attract carpenter ants.
- 2. Eliminate wood-to-ground contact such as where landscaping has moved soil or mulch up against the wood siding of a home.

 Continued page 8.





Continued from preceding page.

3. Clip back tree limbs and vegetation touching the roof or siding of the house. Limbs and branches serve as "bridges" between carpenter ants nesting in

a dead tree limb and the structure.

- 4. Seal cracks and openings in the foundation, especially where utility pipes and wires enter from the outside.
- 5. Stack firewood away from the foundation and elevate it off the ground. Never store firewood in the garage or other areas of the home, as firewood is a prime nesting area for carpenter ants.

(Thanks to the University of Kentucky College of Agriculture for information contained in this article.)

Connections

For an online archive of previous articles go to: http://www.dundee-memorialpark.org/

Easter Egg Hunt

Saturday April 7 - 10 am

Come to Dundee for an Easter
Egg Hunt for families with
children through grade 6.
Festivities begin at 10 am
in the sanctuary. Don't
forget to bring a basket,
bucket, or bag!

Dundee Presbyterian Church 5312 Underwood Ave 402-558-2330 www.dpcomaha.org

Volunteers Needed

Once again this year, Re-Tree Midtown (Midtown Neighborhood Alliance) will be providing 30 trees to be planted in Dundee-Memorial Park. This year's project will be on 50th Avenue and 51st Street between Dodge St. and Howard St.

As part of his Eagle Scout project DaeVonn Harker is organizing the plantings of these trees on Earth Day, Sunday, April 22 nd at 1:00 pm. Meet in the parking lot at 50 th Ave. & Dodge St.. He is looking for volunteers to help plant these trees and we

need your help. Come spend Earth Day by helping green our neighborhood!

If you are interested in volunteering, please contact DaeVon at 402-216-9139 or felicia 7808@cox.net

TO ADVERTISE 402-551-6787

Newsletter Deadline

The 15th of the preceding month for all advertising and article submissions.



2012 Gigantic Garage Sale Weekend

Deadline to
Register:
Monday
May 7th

Fri/ Sat/ Sun May 18, 19 & 20

Sign up online @ www.dundee-memorialpark.org

If you don't have Internet access & can't sign up online, please email me the information w/ the subject line "**DMPA SALE**" or fill this out & mail it to me @ 312 S 54th St. Omaha, NE 68132

Name:	Phone #
Address:	Email: *please note email is best & quickest for me, please include
Days (circle) FRI SAT SUN	please note email is best & quickest for me, please include
What are you selling:	

LOOKING FOR A VOLUNTEER! If you would be interested in helping to coordinate the Garage Sale efforts, please email Raquel.ahlvers@cbshome.com. Help to input the ads in the OWH, Thrifty Nikel, etc... possibly walk flyers around to business, not too time consuming. Mostly done from the comforts of your home computer & phone.

Omaha Public Library Open Your World

A.V. Sorensen Library & Recreation Center

48th & Cass Streets

Library Info: 444-5274 ww.omahapubliclibrary.org

Tues & Thurs 10 am - 8 pm Wed, Fri, Sat 10 am- 6 pm Closed Sunday & Monday

Recreation Center info: 444-5596 www.ci.omaha.ne.us/parks Saturday 8:30 am - 12 pm Mon - Thurs 8:30 am - 8:30 pm Fri 8:30 am - 5:30 pm

Kids' Activities

Reading for Fun - Tuesdays | 10:30 am

New book club for kids who love reading. Kids will discuss books they've read and get recommendations from each other. (Gr. 2-6)

Storytime - Wednesdays, April 4, 18 & 25 | 10:30 am Read books, sing songs, play games and make crafts. Fun for toddlers/preschoolers.

Movie Day: "Hop" - Thursday, April 5 | 4 pm

Enjoy popcorn while watching a movie about the Easter Bunny's teenage son who heads to Hollywood.

Easter Bunny Storytime - Friday, April 6 | 10:30 am Come to Storytime and meet the Easter Bunny! Remember to bring your camera!

Fit Club - Saturday, April 7 | 2 pm

Have fun while working out! Try out yoga, do strength training, aerobics and even balance games.

Easter Craft for Kids - Saturday, April 7 | 4 pm Celebrate Easter at the Library by making an Easter-themed craft!

Pat the Bunny Storytime - Wednesday, April 11 | 10:30 am Come to storytime and meet Pat the Bunny! Remember to bring your camera!

Lego Club - Wednesdays, April 11 & 25 | 4:30 pm Use your imagination to build anything you want with Legos. Snack provided. All ages.

Baby & Me Storytime - Fridays, April 13 & 20 | 10:30 am Parents and babies will enjoy this nursery rhyme program with rhyming games, puppets, songs and musical instruments

Earth Day Craft for Kids - Saturday, April 21 | 4 pm Celebrate Earth Day at the Library by making a craft using only recycled materials!

Teen Activities

Homework Hangout - Tuesdays | 4:30 pm

Get basic homework help, use Tutor.com or type a paper on one of our teen computers. Grades K-12.

Teen Craft: "Easter Eggs" - Wednesday, April 4 | 4:30 pm Have fun dyeing and decorating Easter eggs at the Library! Registration required.

Movie Day: "Hop" - Thursday, April 5 | 4 pm

Enjoy popcorn while watching a movie about the Easter Bunny's teenage son who heads to Hollywood.

Game Time - Saturday, April 14 | 2-4 pm

Have fun at the Library with your friends while playing one of the Library's new Wii games!

Teen Craft: "Chip Bag Purses & Wallets" - Tuesday, April 26 | 4:30 pm

Learn how to create recycled chip bag purses and wallets using only chip bags, duct tape and Velcro strips!

Teen Book Club - Saturday, April 28 | 2 pm

Share one of the books that you have read recently and hear other teens recommendations. Refreshments provided.

Teen Advisory Board (TAB) - Saturday, April 28 | 3 pm Enjoy snacks and refreshments while talking about issues, sharing your ideas and helping out at the Library.

Adult Activities

Zumba for Adults - Tuesdays | 10:30 am

Join us in being active at the Library by trying out Zumba on our Xbox 360 Kinect.

Under the Dundee Sun Book Club - Tuesday, April 3 | 4:30 pm

Read and discuss "Some Girls Bite" by Chloe Neill.

Adult Game Time: Scrabble - Thursdays | 1 pm

Join us at the Library for some fun with the classic board game Scrabble!

Movie Day for Adults - Noon

Help us celebrate National Library Week by watching a trio of movies starring a librarian!

Wednesday, April 11: "The Librarian: Quest for the Spear" Thursday, April 12: "The Librarian: Return to King Solomon's Mines"

Friday, April 13: "The Librarian: Curse of the Judas Chalice"

HisMys Book Club - Saturday, April 14 | 10:30 am Read and discuss "A Death in a Venetian Quarter" by Alan Gordon.

Sorensen Readers Book Club - Saturday, April 14 | 1 pm Read and discuss "Sarah's Key" by Tatiana de Rosney.

Kindle Basics - Friday, April 20 | 10:30 am

Learn the basics for using the Amazon Kindle to download eBooks from the Library's catalog. Registration required.

Plains Pages Book Club - Saturday, April 21 | 1 pm

Read and discuss "Eventide" by Kent Haruf.

Green Cleaning - Saturday, April 28| 1 pm

Learn how to create easy eco-friendly cleaning products for your home by using basic household ingredients. All materials provided. Registration required.



Mary Dunbar

Residential Buyers & Sellers cell 556-9388 office-964-4816 fax 964-4801 email: mary.dunbar@cbshome.com



To reserve barricades for your block party, Contact B. J. Reed via email: Breed @ unomaha.edu

To Join DMPA simply fill out the form below.

> Good Neighbors Make Great Neighborhoods!

And a DMPA membership would be a great weckome gift for a new neighbor.

PLEASE CHECK YOUR MAILING LABEL

Please renew before your membership lapses. Multi-year memberships are available.

DUNDEE CLASSIFIED /WANT ADS

Denny's Handyman Service Carpet Restretch & Repair Painting & Home Repairs 397-4223 Area References

Beautiful and Custom **Pregnancy Belly Molds** www.shelleybellies.com Shelley Julin 556-2175

Din Rm table & 6 chairs Drexel Heritage Queen Ann solid hardwood dk cherry 44x64-104 (2-20" leaves) custom pads great cond. \$595 402-551-1184

> Large Window AC for Sale great condition, only used part of 2 summers. Was over \$320. Make an offer. 402-714-1016

For Sale: Portable shower.

Lightly used fold away FAWSsit Shower 36"x36" 48" H. Pump & shower commode wheelchair included. Attaches to any faucet. See www.fawssit.com for photos. \$1,200 Ann 402-650-0465

Horticulture student not afraid to work.

- ✓ Yard & Landscape Maintenance Programs (Mowing, fertilization, pruning, landscape upkeep)
- Landscape Planning & Design

Call Matt 402-213-4004 seasonal gardens

Advertising Rates: \$8 for three lines plus \$2 for each additional line. \$14 for a three line ad run for two consecutive months. 25 characters per line, count all spaces & punctuation. Submissions will be edited to fit contracted space. Send check to Shurson Publishing, P.O. Box 31485, 68131.

Email: shurson@msn.com or call 551-6787.

Dundee-Memorial Park Association	On Membership Form	
Name (s)		Annual
.,		Membership
Address:	Zipcode	Dues:
		Family \$12
Phone E-mail:		Senior \$6
Multiple year membership discounts: Family 2 year - \$20, So	enior 2 year -\$10, Business 2 yr \$30	Business \$20
		Multiple year
Yes, you may list my name in the newsletter as a	new member renewal.	discounts available
Send form (Photo copy acceptable) and checks to		
Eli McNichols 5017 1/2 Cass St, Omaha, NE 68132		
(Please DO NOT send to p.o. box.)	I would like to learn about vol	unteer opportunities.

Shurson Publishing P.O. Box 31485 Omaha, NE 68131 PRST STD US POSTAGE PAID Omaha, NE Permit 1638

To avoid delay... Please send all membership renewals to address on membership form, on the other side of this page. **Please**. **DO NOT** send membership forms to P. O. Box

Due to budget cuts, Recycling bins are no longer delivered but they are are available for pickup to single family households within the City of Omaha, at these locations.

UnderTheSink, Special Waste Facility

4001 S 120th St Wednesday 9AM - 4:45PM Thursday 9AM - 6:15PM Friday 9AM - 4:45PM

Saturday 9AM - NOON

Omaha Sewer Maintenance Facility

6880 Q St

Available Monday through Friday, excluding City of Omaha Holidays, 8AM – 3PM

Enter the facility's main entrance on the South side Do not drive into the facility's maintenance yard.

Omaha Traffic Maintenance Facility

4303 S 50th St

Available Monday through Friday, excluding City of Omaha Holidays, 8AM – 3PM

Enter the facility's main entrance on the West side Do not drive into the facility's maintenance yard.



